Board of Cosmetologists Minutes July 11, 2016

A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, July 11, 2016, in the 3rd floor
conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street,
Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:
Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member
Ms. Maxine Sisserman, Industry Member
Mr. Bob Zupko, Industry Member

Others present:

Mes. Shirley Leach, Executive Director

Ms. Victoria L. Wilkins, Commissioner

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General
Ms. Erica Lewis, Board Secretary

Absent:

Ms. Sharon Bunch, Acting Chair, Consumer Member
Ms. Piccola Winkey, Industry Member

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 a.m. by Ms. Sisserman.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Ms. Lane-Treadwell to approve the agenda, Mr. Zupko seconded the motion, and
the Board voted unanimously to approve. ‘

Approval of Minutes

The June minutes were tabled until the next meeting of the board.



New Business

Ethics Commission Training

Mike Lord from the Maryland State Ethics Commission gave a presentation to the board regarding Public
Ethics Law.

Introduction of Robert Zupko

The board welcomed Robert (Bob) Zupko, the newly appointed Industry Member to the Cosmetology
Board. Mr. Zupko brings over 50 years’ experience as a licensed cosmetologist and business owner to
the board. Mr. Zupko introduced himself to the board.

Appeal for License Tam Thanh Nguyen - (PA Fraud)

Mr. Nguyen came before the Board requesting the opportunity to receive his Nail Technician license
after receiving a fraudulent license in 2005. Mr. Nguyen applied for licensure having received a license
from Virginia. Ms. Sisserman made a motion to go into Executive Session to receive advice from Counsel
at 11:30am and Ms. Bunch seconded the motion. The Executive Session ended at 11:36am. The Board
voted unanimously to allow Mr. Nguyen to receive his Nail Technician license.

Old Business
None

Public Comment
None

Adjournment

There being no further business, a motion was made by Ms. Lane-Treadwell to adjourn the meeting;
seconded by Ms. Sisserman and the meeting was adjourned at 12:38pm

Approved By:

Signature on file 8/29/2016

Actin_g Chair, Sharon Bunch Date



